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Whatsõ Happening this Week 

 
Greetings 
 
Yesterday Mrs Cattermole-Bond began her Maternity Leave. 
She has been a most professional and hardworking teacher 
who has taught all classes. Emma has always developed 
positive relationships with the children, staff and the parent 
community. She will be greatly missed and we wish her well 
as she prepares for the birth of her first child. 
 
We are most fortunate to have been able to appoint Miss 
Suzanne Pomeroy to replace Emma on a fixed term basis. 
Suzy comes to us with high recommendations and we look 
forward to her joining our staff. 
 
This Sunday at 10:00am is the Parish/School Mass. We 
strongly encourage all children to attend this opportunity to 
celebrate Mass with the Parish. Please bring a plate for 
morning tea in the Bishop Joyce Centre after Mass. 
 
Next Wednesday as you have already been informed school 
is closed for the Teachers and Principals Strike Day. Again 
we are sorry for the inconvenience but we believe our  
students deserve the best possible teachers who are able to 
work in conditions that are conducive to positive and  
successful learning for all. In the current environment this is 
only possible through the goodwill and unsustainable long 
hours worked by teachers and principals. This is not sustain-
able so we need better resources and working conditions so 
we are able to recruit and retain the best possible teachers 
and principals. Please feel free to join us at Victoria Square 
on Wednesday at 11:15 am for speeches and a march to the 
MOE offices. 
 
Congratulations to Madde Sales and Damon Ruki who have 
been selected to represent our Zone at the Canterbury Cross 
Country Championship. 
 
Room 6 had a most enjoyable and successful camp at 
Woodend last week.   Thank you to Ms Ball and the parents 
who assisted with supervision for making this possible. 
 
Next Tuesday is Catholic Schools Day. We are being joined 
by some students from both Villa Maria and St Thomasôs. We 
are beginning with a Mass and then going over to St  
Thomasôs Hall for activities. Please join us at the Mass if you 
can. 
 
This Friday night the Year 8 students are running a School 
Disco to raise funding for their September trip to Wellington. 
Please check the information elsewhere in the Newsletter. 
 
Best wishes 
Denis 

School Diary  

 
24 May  Full School Assembly 
   Led by Room 11 
 
24 May  Disco 
   Juniors 5:30-6:45pm 
   Seniors 7:00-8:30pm 
 
26 May  Parish/School Mass 
   Sun 10am 
 
28 May  Catholic Schools Day 
 
29 May  Teachers/Principals Strike 
   School Closed 
 
31 May  Full School Mass 
 
3 June  Queens Birthday 
   School Closed 
 
 

Reminder:       
Please bring a plate / packet of biscuits 
for morning tea to share after Mass on 
Sunday (26th May)       Many thanks 
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At OLV school we welcome and value many cultures.      
 

This year some teachers and teacher aides are participating in  
Professional Development called TALL (Team Approach to Language 
Learning) which is focused on ensuring success for our English  

Language Learners. 
 

One of the most important message from the TALL course, is about the 
importance of continuing to use the child's first language at home and with 

other classmates if they have the same language.     
 

Research shows that this contributes significantly to the childôs sense of 
identity and their success at school.   Parents, you are the expert speak-
ers of your child's first language, so continue to use it at home while your 

child learns English at school.    Your child will grow up  
fluent in two (or more) languages and able to communicate fully with all 

family members. 
 
 

Cultural Diversity  
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West Zones Cross Country  


